Highways
April/May 2025

On the 23rd April, Essex Highways advised that they were scheduling work to be carried out on the road breakup on the Colchester Road just before the roundabout, opposite the Crematorium.
Meanwhile along the Clacton Road a lot of the paths have been leveled and repaired including the bit outside the Fire Station that to my knowledge was first reported in 2018.
Speedwatch Report
April 2025

In April we had 1 session rained off.  In the other sessions we logged 27 speeding vehicles, most of these were on April Fools Day.
All were taxed and MOT’d, there were 2 repeaters both of these were logged in Bentley Road which as it is a site we do rarely was quite a surprise.  The fastest vehicle was doing 42mph also in Bentley Road which I know not only from the residents but personal experience is extremely slow for drivers along there.

